
 | P a g e  
 

1 

 
 

       Monterey County District Attorney’s Office 
               Cold Case Task Force 

 
          Unidentified Human Remains Identified 
           Using Investigative Genetic Genealogy 

______________________________________________ 
 

                        

In October of 2023, the DA’s Office Cold Case Task Force, working directly with the 
Monterey County Sheriff’s Office Coroner Division and the California Department of 
Justice DNA Lab, has identified the remains of a man who was lost at sea in 2001. 
 
On August 11th, 2001, 50-year-old Richard Rader ll motored solo out of Bodega Bay on 
his 40’ fishing vessel the “Robert Croll.”  It was the last time anyone would see him.  He 
was reported missing 6 days later. 
 
After a massive open ocean search by the Coast Guard, the fishing vessel was found 
adrift in the ocean, 26 miles west of Morro Bay.  It was unoccupied, out of fuel, the 
batteries were dead, and there were no fish.  There was also no sign of Rader. 
 
In 2003, a local fisherman in Monterey Bay pulled up a human skull in a fishing net.  No 
identification of the remains were initially made. 
 
In 2023, the Cold Case Task Force was working directly with the Monterey Sheriff’s 
Office Coroner Division to attempt to identify every unidentified human remains case 
where evidence was still maintained.  A portion of the skull was sent to the California 
Department of Justice DNA lab to attempt to extract enough DNA for a possible 
comparison with the state MUPS DNA databank. 
 
Using modern extraction methods, this proved successful, and Rader was positively 
identified in October of 2023.  A review of multiple newspaper articles in 2001 revealed 
there was an extensive search for both Rader and his vessel. 
 
See page 2 for one of the newspaper articles outlining the search for the missing 
fisherman.   
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Oakland Tribune, August 24, 2001 


